
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Our ref:  
Your ref: JM/EL/LDO/SLAMSBURY 2012 
 
 
Head of Planning Services 
Ribble Valley Borough Council 
Council Offices 
Church Walk 
Clitheroe 
Lancashire 
BB7 2RA 
 
For the attention of John Macholc 

 
Kristian Marsh 
Assistant Asset Manager 
8th Floor 
Piccadilly Gate 
Store Street 
Manchester M1 2WD 
 
Direct Line: 0161 930 5786 
Fax: 0161 930 5790 
 
22 February 2012 
 

 

 

Dear Sir, 
 
PROPOSED LOCAL DEVELOPMENT ORDER RELATING TO ADVANCED 

ENGINEERING MANUFACTURING USES AT LAND WITHIN PARCEL A, 

SAMLESBURY AERODROME, SAMLESBURY 

 
Thank you for your email and letter of 25 January 2012 regarding the above. 
 
I am aware that a number of planning applications have been received for 
developments at the aerodrome over the past few years. Indeed, in response to these 
applications improvement works at junction 30 of the M6 motorway have already been 
carried out and I am aware that further works are also conditioned as those permissions 
are built out in the future. 
 
It is not immediately apparent how the proposed LDO for the Samlesbury site affects 
those consents or the works completed and conditioned. It may therefore be worthwhile 
including a summary of those issues for consideration as the master plan, referred to in 
Section 17.8, is drawn up.  
 
I also note and welcome the fact that transport impacts will be considered further as part 
of the master planning process and within each proposal as it comes forward. I should 
though stress that consideration of the impact on the trunk road network, as well as the 
local road network, should be considered where appropriate. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
 
 
 

Kristian Marsh 
Network Development & Delivery 
Email: kristian.marsh@highways.gsi.gov.uk 


